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Hello Knivetonians,

My best news for this edition is Kniveton News is in a very healthy position
financially and with various grants, awards and donations we have enough in the
coffers to continue printing the newsletter for the rest of 2018 and into 2019. Thanks
to everybody who has helped or contributed to this.

After a well attended meeting in the Red Lion and plenty of people volunteering for
the various jobs, the Village BBQ will be going ahead. See the back page for more
details. The date is Saturday 16 th June - hopefully we'd have seen the last of the snow
by then!

Hannah Barton

Dicky Marsh - being carried to an ambulance in Dave Bott's Tractor after snapping his
achilles tendon.
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Sadly and unexpectedly “Dicky” passed away on 12th February 2018.

He will be dearly missed by Sue, Philip, David, Christina and, of course, his two
granddaughters.

A memorial service was held at St Oswald's Church on Thursday 8th March, which was
attended by almost 300 people. This was testament to the high regard in which he was
held by so many in the community. Donations totalling £1400 were gratefully received
and have been equally split between Arthritis Research and Kniveton Church.

It seems only right to include, possibly, the final chapter of the “Barn Telegraph” in
memory of Dicky (composed by Ian Stafford).

Sad that Dicky's Passed Away And Through The Emotion And The Tears

We Are Thankful For That Lovely Man, Who Made Us Smile For Years.

Successful in His Business, And A Devoted Family Man

To Sue & Family We Give Love & Support As Only Friends & Neighbours Can.

With His Cheeky Grin and Mischievous Eyes, Dick Was Always Game for a Laugh

He Was the Reason We Started Reporting Here at His Beloved ‘Barn Telegraph’.

So Many ‘Dicky Moments’ Have Been Reported Here:-

From Nobby and His Nestbox to Dick’s Adventure in Ikea!

So Farewell Dicky (R.I.P) you Were a True Friend and Good Sport -

Could This Be The Final Chapter Of The ‘Barn Telegraph’s’ Report !!

RIP Dicky Marsh......

Richard “Dicky”Marsh

(1947 – 2018)
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Greetings from Cheshire,

May I ask, please, if there is anyone in the community who can help me to trace my
ancestors in the 18th and 19th Centuries ?

Outside Tissington Church at the top of the hill there is a memorial stone to John
Mil(l)ward 1766 to 1841. I understand that he had lived at Horsley. There is also a
memorial to Margaret Milward 1738 to 1857 who may have been his wife. My 3x g
grandparents were named John and Margaret but I cannot find proof that the two
people buried at Tissington were married to each other or any positive references to
John's siblings or children. In the 1841 census there is a John, a farmer, at Horsley of
an appropriate age and without a wife. I have collected many more details of the
Milward families in and around Kniveton and would be happy to share them with
anyone interested.

Thank you for reading my appeal.

Best wishes,

Eric Millward of Marple, Cheshire

(If you have any information please contact Kniveton News and we will pass it on to Mr
Millward)

The Millwards

Thank You
Many thanks to friends and family for help and support since my recent hip
operation. It couldn't have been at a more inconvenient time of year with the
first sheep lambing on the eve of my operation (March 13th). Since then I am
indebted to Dave Bott, Pam and Laura for taking full responsibility of
looking after the sheep which has been made more difficult with the recent
return of the freezing cold weather and drifting snow. I feel very guilty and
frustrated sitting in the house while they were working the long hours day
and night lambing but they are coping very well and I am grateful to them.
It is also reassuring that other farmer friends are on hand if necessary.

Thanks once again to everybody who is helping us in any way whilst I
recover.

Ian Stafford
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At our February meeting our speaker was John Barnett of Kniveton, his topic was”
Female Transportation to Australia and Tasmania” and it was really interesting. The
reasoning behind the transportation was mainly to colonise the area now known as New
South Wales. Most of the prisoners were sent as an alternative to hanging! In the 18th
and 19th century the crime rate was high and hanging and exile was a solution to
overcrowded prisons. It was cheaper for the government to transport the prisoners as
they only had to pay for the journey. The first 11 ships contained over 500 men and less
than 200 women. Many of the women had only committed petty crimes, some as trivial
as stealing a handkerchief.

The men and women were kept on prison ships in port over here whilst waiting to be
transported. The journey took 8 months and many of the prisoners died before they
reached their destination. John told us that when he was researching the records he
found a woman from Ashbourne was amongst the first women prisoners to be
transported to Australia. There is so much more to John’s story so if you ever get a
chance to hear his talk on this topic you won’t be disappointed.

The speaker for our March meeting was Sally Moseley of Peak District Guided Walks.
Sally came to us last June and her talk was so good we asked her to come back again.
This time, her talk accompanied by some lovely photographs, took us on a delightful
30mile circular walk from Bakewell.

She had so much information of the area; its history, geology and legends too; it was
fascinating. Quite a lot of the walk was through the beautiful Lathkill Dale. The evening
made us realise how lucky we are to have so many wonderful walks on our doorstep with
such beautiful views.

If there are any ladies who would like to join our friendly group, please come along to
one of our meetings on the 3rd Wednesday of the month at 7.30pm or ring Alison on
01335 345908 or Susan on 01335 348442.

Kniveton WI

Future Meetings:

April 18th
A.G.M.

May 16th
Barbara & Philip“Hanging Baskets and Tubs”

June 20th
Tour of Tissington Hall (afternoon)
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Kniveton Parish Council
March Meeting

Update from the Parish Council meeting on 20 March 2018

Highways
The traffic survey to check speeds along the B5035 is still being planned
and will be arranged when our PCSO returns to work..

The location for 2 flowering planters to be placed on Main Street is to be
agreed with the Village Hall Committee

The Council is discussing with the Church whether to install reflectors on
the church wall to enhance safety in foggy conditions.

Footpaths
Following discussions regarding footpath 38 it was agreed that a warning
notice will be put up.

Parking on Hallsteads
The Parish Council has received numerous complaints about vehicles
being parked on the grassy area outside the flats. Can residents please
avoid during this as it is making a real mess of the grass.

Planning
The decision on the Peak Waste application is still being considered
by the planners.

The Standlow Farm planning application has been withdrawn.
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Following the refusal of the application relating to Camp Site at The
Ketch there was an appeal submitted. This appeal has been rejected.

Finance
Payments and balances were presented and approved.

The next meetings of the Parish Council are

the Annual Parish Meeting

the Annual General Meeting and

the Parish Council meeting.

They will follow on from each other with the first being the Annual Parish
Meeting starting at 7pm

All meetings are on Tuesday 8 May 2018 at the Village Hall, Kniveton and
all residents are welcome to attend.

You can contact Kath Gruber, Parish Clerk by ringing 07595515154 or
emailing

Kniveton.pc@gmail.com.

If you haven’t seen it yet ­ the Parish Council
has its own Facebook page.

Search for "Kniveton Parish Council"

Please check it out and like it next time you log
on to Facebook
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Church Diary
Sun 1 Apr

Easter Sunrise Service
Madge Hill - 6.30am
Holy Communion

Kniveton Church - 10.30am
Sun 15 Apr

All-Age Service
Kniveton Church - 10.30am

Sun 29 Apr
United Benefice Service

Hulland Church - 10.30am
Sun 6 May

Holy Communion
Kniveton Church - 10.30am

Sun 20 May
All-Age Service

Kniveton Church - 10.30am
Sun 3 Jun

Holy Communion
Kniveton Church - 10.30am

Church

Flower Rota
Feb - Mrs Brown & Mrs Broughton

Mar - Mrs Astle & Mrs Omotosho

Apr- Donations for Easter Lillies

May - Mrs Bradbury & Mrs Goldstraw

Jun - Mrs Marriot & Mrs S Clarke

Jul - Mrs Williams & Mrs Thorne

Aug - Mrs Holman & Mrs
McConnachie

Sep - Mrs Hall & Mrs Allen

Nov - Mrs Rose & Mrs Hardy-
Newman

KNIVETON NEWS FUNDING
We are very pleased to announce that Kniveton News has recently been
awarded a grant of £250 from the Derbyshire Dales District Council Local
Projects Fund.

Each year District Councillors are allocated monies to help community
projects. We would like to thank Lewis Rose - DDDC Councillor for the
Carsington Water Ward that covers the parish of Kniveton - for his help
and support in the application and granting.

If any other groups or organisations wish to apply to the Local Projects
Fund further details of the on the next page or on the DDDC web site.

This grant together with recent donations from Kniveton Parish Council, local
organisations and individuals means that Kniveton News is in a strong financial
position with enough funds to continue for 2018 and into 2019. We'd like to thank
all those people who helped us or contributed.
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The District Council Local Projects Fund enables Derbyshire Dales District
Councillors to assist community led initiatives to deliver their ambition in the area
they represent. Each year £900 is allocated to each Councillor to support projects
or initiatives in their Ward that will benefit the local communities. The Scheme
provides for a wide degree of flexibility and can be used to support one off projects
or those that support the development of sustainable longer term projects that are
seen as valuable to the area.

Who can apply?

Applications can be made by local groups and individuals that are based within the Derbyshire Dales
area providing they can demonstrate community benefit. For example

Parish/town councils (for specific projects only)

Young people's groups – scouts, guides, boys and girls brigade local organisations

Locally based charities

Benevolent societies

Individuals

Organisations that are not eligible include:

Political parties and organisations with political aims

Any organisation that raises funds for national distribution

Single issue pressure groups

Any group formed to oppose any proposed or likely District Council policy

Other public sector bodies that deliver core services

What types of projects / initiatives are covered by the scheme?

Groups and organisations can apply for funding for both revenue (one­off) and minor capital projects.
Revenue grants should generally be used to support short term project related costs. E.g. equipment,
transport, advertising, goods and materials.

It is expected that the grants will benefit a wide range of groups/activities. For example, vulnerable
children or adults, young people, facilities for older people, community facilities, parish councils (but
only for specific projects), local environment projects, and innovative events which may promote
community spirit or bring economic benefit to the area.

The scheme may be used to facilitate match funding from other organisations, but match funding is in
no way a requirement.

Derbyshire Dales

District Council

Local Projects Fund
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The application process

Organisations/groups applying for a grant must complete the online application form which will then
be forwarded to the relevant local Councillor(s) and a decision is likely within two weeks.

The application deadline for the 2017/2018 financial year has now passed. Any new applications will
be condsidered in April 2018 when the new financial year begins.

How will applications be judged?

Applicants must demonstrate that their project will have a positive effect on the inhabitants of their
local community and be within the Derbyshire Dales Area. The applicant must also be in a position to
sign that in the event of a grant, all terms and conditions will be complied with.

The relevant Councillor(s) will judge the application in liaison with officers and will make a decision on
whether to award a grant.

How much can be awarded?

The minimum grant payable is £100 and the maximum grant payable is £1,000. Payment of grant will
be made by BACS and bank account details will be requested once a grant award has been
confirmed.

Terms and Conditions

Derbyshire Dales District Council retains the right to reclaim, at any time, all or part of the awarded
money which was not spent for the purpose it was awarded.

Any grant awarded is subject to:

The availability of funds within the respective Councillors Local Projects Fund allocation

It being used for the benefit of residents of the Derbyshire Dales and particularly the residents of
the Councillors electoral Ward;

It being used for the specific purpose for which it was requested and granted;

It being spent within the financial year the grant was awarded. Any request to vary this condition
will need to be submitted in writing and agreed by the Head of Resources

Derbyshire Dales District Council being publicly recognised in any and all publicity regarding the
Local Projects project organised by the District Council or applicant

It being recorded in any records or accounts which will be made available for inspection by the
Council if required

An acknowledgement that the grant award is a one off and does not imply a commitment to any
future funding. Repeat requests within the same financial year will not be considered.

The applicant providing an End of Grant report to the District Cpuncil on how the money has been
spent and what outcomes were achieved

Applicants are also asked to note that the District Council is not able to undertake feasibility work to
assess the merits of an initiative/project, nor to assist applicants in making their bid beyond advising
on the application process.

Please note that there are no rights of appeal against decisions made by Councillors.
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Kniveton Chapel News
Since the last issue we have had a letter from Mrs Broad to say that, following a visit by
staff from the school to Gambia, 2 donkeys and carts have duly been purchased in
memory of Sister Merle, for use by the villagers. They will be invaluable in providing
transport, for instance, to school, market, and hospital visits. Help and guidance will be
given by the donkey sanctuary to ensure that they are properly cared for. We trust that
this will make life easier for the villagers in many ways.

It was also a special joy for chapel members to be invited to the school to share in a
ceremony, when a dwarf apple tree was planted in memory of Sister Merle. Rev. Tim
was invited to plant the tree, helped, of course, by the children, who ensured that is was
well trodden in! We are hoping that, in addition, some snowdrops from Sister Merle’s
garden can be planted around the tree. Thank you to the staff and children of the
school for this very special tribute.

Chapel Diary
Sun 8 Apr - 2.30pm

Sun 22 Apr - 11.00am
Sun 13 May - 2.30pm
Sun 27 May - 11.00am
Sun 10 Jun - 2.30pm

Merle loved going into the school, and
talking to the children about her exciting
African adventures. She was an excellent
story-teller, and will be much missed.
The children obviously have happy
memories of Merle. We hope that an
apple/s from the tree will be able to grace
our harvest table in October (14th at 6.30
pm). Mrs Broad referred to it as The
Golden Apple!

Betty Hadley,



Page 12

For our first meeting of the year we enjoyed afternoon tea at Parky’s in Cromford. We
could choose either savoury or sweet and each was as nice as the other, the portions were
so big we all left with doggy bags, The meeting in March saw us off to The Gate in
Tansley where we all enjoyed a hearty lunch. We would like to thank Councillor Lewis
Rose OBE for his very kind donation to our transport costs.

The next trip is to Bletchley Park and this is proving to be very popular.

Everyone is always welcome and you can pick which trips you like even if it’s only a
holiday. Trips for the following 3 months are as follows:-

12th April - Bletchley Park (Leaving Kniveton at 8.30am)

10th May - Lunch at Merchants Yard in Tideswell

14th June - A day trip to Beverley, Yorkshire

The holiday for 2018 is to Tenby and we leave on 22nd June and return 27th June.

If you are interested in any of the above please contact Liz Howe (346078) Margaret
Marriott (346413) or Pauline Pilkingtom (300088). If you would like a copy of next year’s
programme please contact Liz (346078) email: liz.howe1579@btinternet.com
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Quiz Night
Red Lion, Kniveton on the 25th March 2018

On behalf of Court Good Samaritan 1834 of the Foresters Friendly Society I would
like to thank Chris and Kievah of the Red Lion for their hospitality in hosting the
Quiz Night in respect of our Chief Rangers Charity - The Friends of St Oswald's
Hospital.

Thanks also to Mr Dave Bott question master on the night.

The evening was very well supported by villagers who were very generous and
almost £550 was raised. This will be added to monies already raised over the last
two years and presented to The Friends of St Oswalds on the 14th April 2018.

Angie Holgate
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Years 5 and 6 have been looking at
the Ten Commandments and we have
created some of our own for the
World which we would like to share
with you all. Most of us wrote more
than ten!

I was very proud of the whole class
and their thoughts on what the World
needed.

Lynne Board
RULES FOR THE WORLD

Do not commit murder. Do not go to war.

Do not leave your loved one. Treat others how you would like to be treated.

Make guns, bombs and all offensive weaponry illegal. Respect others.

Follow your dreams. Be kind to other people.

Do not do bad things to pets. Do not use offensive language.

Do not use knives in the wrong way.

Do not make fun of other people.

By Maisie Godfrey

Don’t commit crime. Respect old people.

Don’t forget to stand up to other people. Don’t bully people.

Respect others. Treat others how you want to be treated.

Respect life. Always follow your dreams.

Do not smoke. Serve the Queen and community.

Push yourself. Don’t be racist.

Don’t create war. Don’t be impolite.

Believe in yourself. Always work as a team.

Always work hard. Women and men must always be equal.

Don’t drink under 18. Don’t drive under 17.

By Eleanor Fellows.
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Respects all animals, including humans.

No war - just peace.

Believe in yourself.

Do not litter because it is harmful.

Do not commit murder.

Respect your family and friends.

Treat people how you would like to be treated.

Follow all your dreams.

Have clean hospitals and treat old and ill people carefully.

Don’t commit crime.

Treat every body equal and don’t tease people.

Care for all animals and do not harm or abuse them.

Follow laws -which you think are fair.

For everyone to have friends.

Share things which people don’t have.

Respect nature and don’t cut down trees illegally.

By Martha Bottomley.

Here are a selection from the others:
Be courageous - Ewan Meredith.

Achieve the impossible - Laurie Schofield.
Be happy - Lucas Bright.

Help the poor - Jay Foster.
Respect your Mum and Dad - Grace Clarke.

Be friendly and kind to people with problems and worries - Heather Smith.
Use your ability for good use - Zoe Sawford.

To kill all bad bacteria - Saffiyah Khan.
Believe in yourself - James Savidge.

Try new things that you have never tried before - Ayden Shipley.
Always believe in yourself - Krae Wildman.

Make friends with mean people and teach them how to be nice - Tara Link.
Challenge yourself - Callum Sutton.

All races and gender must be equal. - Zachary Simpson.
Keep care of the world - Idris Khan.

Skin tones are not a cause for abuse - Scarlett Corbett.
Have high confidence - Jonah Davis.

Respect your parents - Arran Morgan.
Report illegal stuff - Troy Brown.

Do not commit violence - Lewis Dreuitt.
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CURRY NIGHTS

As the snows melt and spring arrives
"Proper Pie" nights will finish but they
will return in October. For the time
being Friday night is still Curry Night
though this will move to Thursday during
July, August and September.

TAPAS NIGHT

On the 16th May we will be holding
another tapas night. This nights have
been very popular in the past so it it
recommended that you book early to
avoid disappointment. We'll have two
sittings available 6 pm or 8pm. (Only the
Tapas menu will be served on this night.)

As the spring and summer months are
our busiest time we reccommend that

you book a table to avoid disappointment
especially at the weekends. You can either
ring us on 01335 345554 or email us at
theredlionkniveton@outlook.com

We hope to have another music night for
the Bank Holiday Sunday - the band is
still to be confirmed - please keep an eye
out on our boards or on facebook for
more details.

Further forward - we hope to enter a
team into the Wedsneday night darts
league. Please pop into the pub if you are
interested in playing.

RED LION

SKITTLES TEAM NEWS

The Belper & District Skittle
League season starts again on April
12th

Once more the Red Lion will be
entering an "A" Team and a "B"
Team.

A practice night will be held the
week before - Thursday April 5th
starting around 8pm.

If anybody is interested in joining
one of the skittle teams or just
having a go please come down on
the night.

THANK YOU
Thank you to everybody who came
down to our Quiz Night and Angie
Pegram for setting the questions and
Dave Bott for being an excellent quiz
master.

We also raised a lot of money for The
Friends of St Oswalds (see page 13 for
full details).
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Deadline for
submissions for the next
edition of Kniveton News

is 20th May 2018.
Please send any items,
submissions or diary dates via e­
mai kniveton.news@kniveton.net
or by post or by hand to Hannah
Barton, Dockseys, Main Street,
Kniveton, DE6 1JH 01335 343808

Whilst every care is taken to
ensure unprejudiced and accurate
reports, the Editors cannot accept
responsibility for errors or the
views of the contributors.

Visit the Kniveton Parish Council website www.kniveton.net
for current and back issues of Kniveton News in colour.

KNIVETON
DIRECTORY

We wish to start a directory of
local business and traders from
the village. If any local trade
person or small business wishes
to place a small advert in the

Kniveton News then please get
in touch.

This service will be free for
residents of the parish,

HELP- LINES
Samaritans
01332 364444

Rape Crisis Group
01332 372545

Consumer Direct
08454 040506

Citizens Advice Bureau
01332 295711

Age Concern
01773 768240

NSPCC
01332 294652
Child Line
0800 1111
RSPCA

0300 1234 999



Page 18

Food Caddy & Grey Bin
Wednesday 11 April

Wednesday 25 April

*Thursday 10 May

Wednesday 23 May

*Bank Holiday Week Arrangements

Kniveton Waste Collections

Sun 1 Apr - Easter Sunrise Service - Madge Hill - 6.30am

Sun 1 Apr - Holy Communion - Kniveton Church - 10.30am

Sun 1 Apr - Live Music from Various Antics - Red Lion - 8.30pm

Sun 8 Apr - Kniveton Chapel - 2.30pm

Thu 12 Apr - Get Together Club Bletchley Park - Leaving Kniveton at 8.30am

Sun 15 Apr - All-Age Service - Kniveton Church - 10.30am

Wed 18 Apr - Kniveton WI - AGM followed by a social - Village Hall - 7.30pm

Sun 22 Apr - Kniveton Chapel - 11.00am

Sun 29 Apr - United Benefice Service - Hulland Church - 10.30am

Sun 6 May - Holy Communion - Kniveton Church - 10.30am

Tue 8 May - Parish Council Meeting - Kniveton Village Hall - 8.00pm

Thu 10 May - Lunch at Merchants Yard in Tideswell

Sun 13 May - Kniveton Chapel - 2.30pm

Sun 20 May - All-Age Service - Kniveton Church - 10.30am

Wed 23 May - Kniveton WI – Hanging Baskets and Tubs - Village Hall - 7.30pm

Sun 27 May - Kniveton Chapel - 11.00am

Kniveton Diary

Food Caddy, Green-lid Bin
& Blue-lid Bin

*Thursday 5 April

Wednesday 18 April

Wednesday 2 May

Wednesday 16 May

*Thursday 31 May
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Kniveton Contacts
Kniveton Church
Rector - Phil Michell - 01335 371947
Phil.michell@live.co.uk
www.hullandchurches.org.uk
Church Warden
David Holman - 01335 300818

Kniveton Chapel
Sister Merle - 01335 343793

Parish Council Clerk
Kath Gruber - 07595 515 154
kniveton.pc@gmail.com

Derbyshire Dales District Councillor
Lewis Rose OBE - 01335 342214
lewis.rose@derbyshiredales.gov.uk

Derbyshire County Councillor
Irene Ratcliffe - 01629 823023
irene.ratcliffe@derbyshire.gov.uk

Member of Parliament
Patrick McLoughlin - 01629 57205
patrick.mcloughlin.mp@parliament.uk

Police - Non Emergency 101
Crimestoppers Anonymous
Information - 0800 555 111

Severn Trent Water
Emergency & Identity of Callers
0800 783 4444

The Red Lion, Kniveton
Chris & Kievah - 01335 345554
theredlionkniveton@outlook.com

The Ketch, Kniveton
01335 347470
info@theketchkniveton.co.uk

Kniveton WI
Pam Stafford - 01335 345716

Neighbourhood Watch
Sarah Mead - 01335 347079

Village Hall
Nancy Bradbury - 01335 344166

Get Together Club
Liz Howe - 01335 346078
liz.howe1579@btinternet.com

Ashbourne Scouts, Cubs & Beavers
Paul Elliot - 01335 343059

AshbourneGuides,Brownies&Rainbows
adguiding@gmail.com

Derbyshire County Council
08456 058 058

Derbyshire Dales District Council
01629 761100
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KNIVETON
VILLAGE 

BBQ
SATURDAY 16TH JUNE

4PM START
AT THE GRIFFITHS

LICENSED BAR AND BBQ MEAL
TICKETS AVAILABLE FROM THE BEGINNING OF

MAY FROM DOUGIE, BOTTY, HANNAH
OR THE RED LION

IF YOU WANT A SEAT - BRING A CHAIR!




